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Directors Council Call Summary 
May 7, 2020 - 2:00pm

Call Participants:
Bloomfield: Sheila Wooten
Caldwell: Mark Corino
Chestnut Hill: Jesse Balcer
Concordia: Kathy Laoutaris
Dominican: Joe Clinton
Felician: Ben DiNallo
Georgian Court: Laura Liesman
Goldey-Beacom: Tom Brennan
Holy Family: Tim Hamill
Jefferson: Tom Shirley
Nyack: Keith Davie
Post:  Ronnie Palmer
Sciences:  Marc Caserio
Wilmington: Stefanie Whitby
CACC: Dan Mara, Doug DeBiase, and Ellen O’Brien

Video conference call commended at 2:02PM

I. Welcome

II. CACC Call Summaries

a. April 8th Directors Council Call (Supplement #1)
i. Tom Shirley made a motion to accept the April 8th CACC Directors Council minutes. Ben DiNallo seconded. Motion passed: 13-0. 

b. April 14th Presidents Council Call (Supplement #2)
i. During Executive Session, the Presidents Council unanimously voted to grant Thomas Jefferson University full membership status in the conference. They also approved the 2020-21 CACC budget. 
ii. The PC was provided an overview of the Arrington Settlement from NCAA legal staff and the procedures for institutions to certify their concussion management process. The PC requested another presentation be scheduled for institutional legal reps and or whomever they have designated to complete the certification.  That call took place on May 4th. 
iii. The PC approved a constitutional amendment related to membership that addresses mergers and acquisitions. The amendment codifies the process that was followed for the Philadelphia/Thomas Jefferson merger. 
iv. An East Region Presidents Council meeting is scheduled for November 2nd at Pace University (Westchester). Terri Steeb Gronaou is slated to attend to provide a Division II update.  The presidents will then break out into their own separate conference meetings. This event may take place virtually.

c. April 29th DC Executive Committee Call (Supplement #3)
i. The Directors Council Executive Committee (Mark Corino, Sheila Wooten, Tom Shirley, and Laura Liesman) was given the authority to make decisions for the conference during the COVID-19 emergency. That group has had weekly calls with the conference office since mid-March. Weekly calls will continue for the DC Executive Committee (Wednesdays at 10am) and the Directors Council will have calls every other week (Thursdays at 2pm). Moving forward, any recommendations from the DC EC will be presented to the full Directors Council for a vote.  The Directors Council Spring meeting will not take place in-person this year.

III. CACC Activities Policy Update (Supplement #4)

a. The updated activities policy was sent out on April 29th which specifies what is permissible once schools get into the seven days leading up to exams and through the end of the exam period. CARA is not permissible and only voluntary activities are allowed for student-athletes. Coaches may have voluntary virtual team meetings to provide institutional and or program updates to their student-athletes. The team discussions should not be related to strategy or athletics instruction. If there are social media interactions (from staff/team accounts) with a student-athlete's post of them participating in voluntary athletics activities, it will trigger CARA and therefore are not permitted.  Once the summer vacation period commences (policy end date), schools should refer to NCAA rules and regulations.  The Division will be allowing voluntary workouts at the request of the student-athlete during the summer in team sports. The Q&A will address questions regarding workout locations, number of participants, timing, etc. 


IV. PROP Decisions (Supplement #5)

a. For financial reasons, PROP delayed a number of requirements for this year.  Baseball bat testing will not be required until 2022, however, umpires will be required to visually inspect bats in 2021.  The men’s basketball 3-point line and men’s lacrosse second visual shot clock requirement are delayed until the 2021-22 year. Softball bat testing will be required in 2022. Items that have not been delayed were due to health and safety reasons. The bat testing machine for softball is different than the machine for baseball.  

V. Volleyball Line Judges

a. During the January Directors Council meeting, the group inquired about Bruce Hanelt’s (volleyball assignor) ability to assign line judges for all 14 institutions. Dan Mara followed up with Bruce and confirmed he is able to do so. He also confirmed that he has little concern regarding his pool of officials for Fall 2020, considering COVID-19. Line judges would cost $85 each ($170 total per match). This would cost approximately $2,200 per institution each year. Tom Shirley made a motion to not mandate line judges assigned by Bruce for the Fall 2020 season. Keith Davie seconded. Motion passed: 13-1.  


VI. Fall Landscape (Supplements #6A, #6B, #6C, & #6D)

a. Supplement 6A shows the proposed sponsorship minimums and maximums in each sport for the 20-21 year. The chart also includes the percentage by which each minimum or maximum was reduced. The volleyball numbers refer to dates of competition, not individual contests. The hope is that institutions will be lenient with game contracts that may need to be invalidated due to these changes. These proposed numbers were driven by COVID-19 health concerns as well as budgetary issues. This proposal will be reviewed by the Division II Presidents Council during the week of May 18th.
b. Supplement 6B shows how many conference games we have scheduled in each sport and the difference between those numbers and the proposed minimums and maximums. If utilizing our currently constructed conference schedules, teams would still have flexibility and games available to compete against nonconference opponents. The conference needs to determine whether or not the approved schedules should be reduced for 20-21.
c. Supplement 6C outlines potential scenarios the conference needs to consider going into the Fall. Dan outlined eight different scenarios, following his call with Bob Dranoff and Julie Ruppert. The scenarios are outlined below:
1. Cancel Fall sports.
2. Postpone Fall sports until Spring.
3. On-campus practice only. 
4. Local travel and competition only.
5. Delayed start to Fall season.
6. Regional travel and competition only.
7. Only a portion of CACC schools able to compete.
8. Play 2020-21 schedules as currently approved.
ii. Mark Corino added that the DII Presidents Council will likely make decisions the week of May 18th that will help guide our Fall 2020 decisions.  Mark Emmert stated that he does not anticipate a situation where student-athletes return before the regular student body.  Two notices were distributed to the membership regarding return to play guidelines.  
iii. If campuses conduct Fall courses exclusively online, international students will not be able to retain their visas. If international students are able to return for in-person classes, they may be required to self-quarantine for two weeks.
d. Supplement 6D lists the first day of classes for each CACC school. It also specifies which decisions need to be made and who should possibly be making those decisions (conference vs. institution). Dan suggested each AD speak with their president regarding which decisions the conference should be involved in. Other items to consider include:
i. Should the conference select a return to campus (preseason) start date for all 14 schools. Or, should this be left up to each institution?
ii. Is 14 days of preseason enough time for student-athletes to prepare for competition?
iii. Should everyone be allowed to begin practice on 9/5 (no earlier) and start games on 9/19 to avoid competitive advantages for some schools?
iv. What testing requirements or quarantine periods will be required?
v. There may be retention issues if schools with earlier Fall start dates are waiting to bring back student-athletes and or begin preseason due to a conference mandate. The conference has never managed when institutions can begin preseason. 
e. All of the states represented in the CACC are supposedly making decisions in lockstep, along with Massachusetts.  Many future actions/decisions will depend on testing availability.  
f. Ronnie Palmer made a motion to adopt the proposed sponsorship maximums/minimums outlined in Supplement 6A for financial and health/safety reasons. Kathy Laoutaris seconded. Motion passed: 14-0. 

VII. Institutional Updates

a. Nyack:  If classes must be conducted online in the Fall, Nyack College with close completely.
b. Goldey-Beacom: May conduct classes online in the Fall.
c. Caldwell: If classes are conducted online in the Fall, athletics will not take place.
d. Chestnut Hill: Planning to conduct classes on campus.
e. Wilmington: Conducting classes online for Summer 1. If classes are conducted online in the Fall, they may still have athletics.
f. Concordia: Planning Fall courses for in-person and online formats.

VIII. Other business

a. Sheila Wooten reminded the group to submit D2ADA academic team nominations. 
b. The deposit for our meetings at Wind Creek will be applied to our 2021 meetings.
  
IX. Next Directors Council Call: Thursday, May 21st at 2:00pm

Call adjourned at 3:31PM
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